Minutes of meeting of Sonning Common Health Centre 
Patient Participation Group 23 June 2021
at 14:00 hrs (by Teams)
1
Present.
Vicky Mynott   Douglas Kedge  Joan Lamprell  John Lisiewicz  Dr Nick Smith Margaret Woodward.
2
Apologies for absence Sue Abbott   Marlena O’Donnell  Sally Palmer  Andrea Tsoi  David Whitehead.
3
Minutes from the previous meeting on 20 April 2021 were agreed and confirmed.
4
Report from surgery – Dr Nick Smith and John Lisiewicz. 
John advised that 9,966 vaccinations had been given, over 5,000 being first jabs and if mass vaccination sites were included in patient figures then 11,072 vaccinations had been administered which represented 85% of adult first doses and 63% of second doses.  There would be an invitation for the over 40’s to receive their second jab next as the time between doses was reduced from 11 weeks to 8 weeks so there would be 2 large clinics next week and the following week.  It was a challenge to try and get younger people in for their first jabs to meet the 19 July deadline to get 89% of the adult population inoculated. Vicky enquired as to the number of vaccinations given at mass vaccination centres and John replied that although he SCHC had predicted younger patients would attend mass sites e.g. because of weekend opening 79% of vaccinations had been carried out by the surgery. Information was changing all the time and he would be better informed next week.  John said that letters would be sent next week to patients who did not seem to have had a jab yet to try and get them vaccinated especially due to the Delta variant.  Vicky said that David had raised a query as to the requirement for marshals to cover clinics and John said he had sent out an email about this and there were sufficient at present but additional volunteers may be required as people may be away more now. Douglas praised the surgery for its superb and timely handling of the clinics and Nick said planning for such had got slightly easier 
John then moved onto the new surgery website which was now more user friendly and had a PPG link on the first page.  Vicky said she and David had looked at the website and thought that maybe events should be above member details to be more eye-catching as she could not see the forthcoming event with Dr Ravindran but Nick advised that this was on the front page.  Flyers had been distributed and Douglas said he needed another 2 – one for Occasions and the other for the charity shop – John said he would provide laminated copies and Joan agreed to pick them up and distribute them.  With regard to the talk, Vicky asked if any of the doctors from the surgery wished to attend as the speaker had written an excellent book on dealing with chronic pain management and his talk would be very useful and Nick said he would make enquiries.
Nick then talked about trying to meet patient expectations at the current time and the changes involved.  The surgery were aware that patients had to wait longer for appointments (it was 2 weeks but from experience Nick was aware some surgeries had a 3 week wait) and in an effort to reduce waiting times the surgery had employed three former colleagues to assist.  However it was very difficult for the surgery to find the best way to manage patient expectations in the present climate.  The surgery was trying to reduce waiting times and give patients more fixed times for appointments instead of a morning or afternoon.  A 10 minute consultation time was not realistic if a patient had more complex needs requiring the doctor’s attention and the surgery were trying very hard to find the best way and were trialling different methods to see what worked out best.  In this respect Nick welcomed any thoughts the PPG might have.  The surgery was aware of its obligations to keep patients safe hence the reduction of visits to the surgery except for those who require to be clinically reviewed, blood tests etc.  In the RBH there had been an outbreak of Covid cases despite staff having had 2 jabs and the waiting room may not be able to be kept safe with more patients visiting and if staff were sick or have to self-isolate this would have implications for everyone.  Nick wanted these difficulties to be put to patients as receptionists at the surgery were now stressed by conversations with certain patients.  Vicky agreed and said that unfortunately the media give a negative angled approach and using social media can create difficulties.  Nick said that trying to keep patients informed was challenging and unfortunately the best update can cause an unintentional backlash of opinion.  Douglas agreed that a common sense explanation of current practice was required and detailing the health reasons behind such.  Nick said that currently the practice was offering more appointments then pre-Covid and a wait for an appointment was back down to a week but going forward he wanted the practice to offer a safe best service to patients and would welcome PPG in-put. 
Nick then talked about the sharing of patient data opt out option.  He advised that the practice was legally obliged to share patient data and in the early days of Covid this had been useful for research purposes e.g. the number of Covid patients who experienced breathing difficulties but the present Government proposals had been challenged by the BMA as potentially a patient’s identity could be established.  The change had been taken up by the press but practice does not have the capacity to deal with telephone enquiries as to the proposed changes.  The date for a patient to opt out of sharing NHS data has now been moved to September 2021 and both the BMA and the NHSE (NHS England) have advised that the practice does not have to take any action at present.  Nick did not have a view as to whether patients should opt out but said such information could be very useful e.g. able to provide warnings and advantageous.
The discussion then reverted to the new website and Vicky said that David was willing to look at the PPG page and update as necessary.  He had also suggested that Vicky as chair should be the first name on the members list and we agreed the other members should be listed alphabetically.  These changes were agreed.
With regard to staff changes, Nick confirmed that Dr Khan, Dr Pinto and Dr Fung were the doctors providing extra support (as referred to above) and that Dr Wild had started her maternity leave.  John confirmed that they were still in the recruitment process to appoint a new head of reception and a replacement for the receptionist who had retired in April.

5
Sonning Common Magazine articles. 
The advertisement for the presentation by Dr Ravindran was in the latest edition of the Sonning Common magazine and Vicky asked that we all try to publicise this event as he was an outside speaker so a larger audience would be appreciated.  

Vicky suggested that perhaps the practice and the PPG could agree on some goals for the PPG – does the practice need assistance for anything or should it promote specific health issues with events?  Nick thought it was a good idea to try and obtain patient views on matters such as what to prioritise what is good about the practice and a patient perspective and thought the PPG could help in this respect.  Douglas said he would draft an article for consideration for inclusion in the Sonning Common magazine to send out a message to patients of what is possible and what is not possible and Nick agreed.  Both John and Nick thought a plan for the PPG was a good idea but both had to leave the meeting at this juncture due to work commitments at the Health Centre.
6
Future events
Vicky reiterated that although she had received expressions of interest, the upcoming event should be advertised as much as possible and she was using Facebook for this purpose.  She had also placed copies of the advert in Stoke Row and Binfield Heath Facebook pages as well as Sonning Common pages.  
Vicky and Janet Waters from the Bell surgery had had a chat about how the four PPGs in our PCN could work together as neither Hart nor Nettlebed had active PPG groups.  Janet had written to the Clinical lead of the PCN Dr Michele Brennan of Hart surgery to gauge interest in how we could work together and hopefully something positive will occur.  They had decided that even if the PPGs worked together each PPG should hold sole as well as joint events in the future.  

The aspiration for the PPG having a plan going forward was mentioned again by Vicky and she hoped to attend a SCHC meeting to see if this would be possible as it was felt the PPG was a bit detached from the practice and those present agreed that would be a good idea.

7
HWO and SELF updates/discussion points

David was sending the weekly bulletins to PPG members and Vicky suggested we all keep an eye open for future events – the latest SELF meeting had been about PPGs working together as the suggestion when the PCNs were formed was that they should work together but guidance as to how was still awaited after 2 years and this was frustrating.  Douglas was of the opinion that if organisations got too big not much lower level impact was felt.  Vicky said that some of the information from the SELF forum was very good and relevant e.g. trying to get ear wax removal back to practices but we needed to work with the others in our PCN first.

Reverting to Nick wanting the patient perspective, we were unsure in the present time how to obtain such as former possible methods e.g. talking to patients in the waiting room or waiting outside the surgery for a jab were not possible due to circumstances.  Douglas said to write an article for the magazine he would need to know what was possible and what was not and Vicky agreed to email Nick and ask for guidance.  Douglas said a single line checklist indicating areas for manoeuvre would be useful and Vicky agreed to try and get a list of options so we could discuss and make informed choices.

8
Any other business.

We talked briefly about the AGM due at the end of September and Vicky thought it may be necessary to get an outside speaker as the doctors at the practice were so busy – maybe a consultant?  But it was decided that as the GPs tend to speak and numbers are usually quite low this was not to be implemented.   Joan agreed to write a few words for the Sonning Common magazine and the health centre bulletin to put the AGM into patients’ minds.
9
Date and time of next meeting.
Due to the anticipated birthday celebrations in September, a proposed date of Wednesday 4 August 2021 would be suggested to the practice so the PPG were aware of what they would be involved with on the day as we hoped a doctor would be able to attend that meeting.  
